

GLENMORE HOUSE 660 SOUTH FOURTH STREET · LOUISVILLE

KENTUCKY

May 1, 1940

Dear Doctor:

Under separate cover, I have mailed you, Bob, and Tuck one of our first attempts at record making with our new radio.

Just prior to Mimi's and Mary's departure for the East Sunday afternoon, we conducted an interview over the microphone with Mimi concerning her trip, and this is being sent you on a record.

We're going to have a lot of fun with this new gadget and expect to keep you advised concerning our health and well being via the record route.

They left Anchorage about three o'clock Sunday afternoon and probably stopped in Lexington or somewhere along the route Sunday night. I know that they're both going to have a swell time and am certainly happy that they can have this vacation.

We are certainly going to look forward to seeing you, Eleanor and Bob, and Jane if she can make it, this Summer in Anchorage.

Love to you all.

Dr. F. C. Allen 801 Louisiana Street

Lawrence, Kansas